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December 16, 2019 

Dear Municipal Partner: 

I am writing to let you know that the Ministry of Children, Community and Social Services, 
in collaboration with other ministries across government, is currently assessing Ontario’s 
Poverty Reduction Strategy and is launching consultations to inform the development of a 
new five-year strategy, in accordance with the Poverty Reduction Act, 2009. 

Our government believes that the people of Ontario are the province’s greatest asset, and 
when they succeed, our economy and province succeed. However, we know that one in 
seven Ontario residents live in poverty.  

Empowering people and supporting them during challenging times is a priority for our 
government. We also know that we cannot do this work alone. We are committed to 
listening and working with individuals, communities, organizations, businesses, Indigenous 
partners and all levels of government. It is our shared responsibility to create the 
conditions for success. To do so, we need organizations across the province to share their 
ideas and feedback about how we can work together to tackle poverty. 

Our goal is to drive progress and identify solutions to reduce poverty. To inform our new 
Poverty Reduction Strategy, we will be asking Ontario residents how we can encourage 
job creation and connect people to employment opportunities; provide people with the right 
supports and services; and lower the cost of living and make life more affordable. 

An online survey will be posted in January 2020 for a period of approximately 60 days. I 
hope that you will respond to the survey and encourage members of your community, 
including those who have experience living in poverty, to participate. We will share more 
information about the survey in the new year. 
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We are also accepting written submissions and any recommendations for the next strategy 
as well as feedback on the previous 2014–19 Poverty Reduction Strategy, by e-mail at 
prso@ontario.ca or by mail at Poverty Reduction Strategy, 3rd Floor, 315 Front Street 
West, Toronto ON, M7A 0B8. If there are any questions on how identifying information 
included with a submission will be used, please contact: Manager, Strategic Policy Unit, 
MCCSS by e-mail at prso@ontario.ca or by telephone at (647) 308-9963. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Sincerely, 

Todd Smith 
Minister 
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